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We wanted to inform you of several pertussis cases in Ontario this year, including four cases of infants 

under one year of age in York Region. The province of Quebec has also been experiencing many 

pertussis cases in recent weeks. 

Pertussis, commonly known as whooping cough, is a highly contagious vaccine-preventable disease 

that infects the lungs and airways. Anyone can become ill with pertussis, but it is particularly severe in 

babies and young children and can lead to complications such as pneumonia, seizures and death.  

Newborns are most at risk of developing complications, especially if they are infected before they can 

receive or complete their vaccinations. 

 

As pertussis (whooping cough) spreads, the best way to protect young children at increased risk of 

serious complications from pertussis infections is to ensure they are up to date on their vaccinations. 

Vaccines to protect against pertussis are very safe and effective. 

   

In Ontario, free vaccines and boosters for pertussis (whooping cough) are given to: 

• Infants at 2, 4 and 6 months of age and a booster dose at 18 months of age  

• Children 4 years of age as a booster dose before starting school  

Protection from the vaccine fades over time, so getting a booster dose is important. This is especially 

important if you are in regular contact with an infant or young child. Many young children catch 

pertussis from parents, siblings and caregivers who have milder symptoms and do not realize they 

have the disease. Getting a booster dose helps protect you and your children. You may need a booster 

dose for pertussis if you are: 

• Between 14 and 16 years of age 

• An adult and you have not yet received a booster dose in adulthood  

• Between 27 and 32 weeks of pregnancy. This helps reduce the risk of disease in your newborn 

before they can be immunized. Note: if you are unable to receive the booster at this stage in 

your pregnancy, you can talk to your health care professional about getting it earlier or later, as 

it will still provide some protection to your baby 

The pertussis-containing vaccine is available for children and adults at their family physician or 

pediatrician’s office and some walk-in clinics. Eligible children in junior kindergarten to grade 12 can get 

this vaccine by appointment at a York Region Public Health community clinic.  

For more information about pertussis symptoms, how it spreads and how it can be prevented, please 
see the Pertussis (Whooping Cough) fact sheet and the Public Health Agency of Canada's Pertussis 
webpage. 

Thank you for keeping our children and our communities safe and protected from pertussis. 
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